
Ramola D | Writer & Investigative Journalist | Press Officer, US-Europe JIT

April 26, 2018

To 
Charlie Baker, Governor of Massachusetts 
24 Beacon Street, Massachusetts State House
Office of the Governor, Room 280
Boston, MA 02133

Re: Defamatory & Injurious False Report by Quincy Public Schools And Request For 
Information Under Massachusetts Public Records Law From 1) Quincy Public Schools & 
Quincy School Committee and 2) Department of Children and Families

Dear Governor Charlie Baker:

I hereby request your immediate intervention on a matter of great import: I seek 

1.) All records described or referenced below and as permitted by law as a citizen and as a 
parent. I have made 2 Public Records requests earlier this week, which can be found here:

1. To Quincy Public Schools & Quincy School Committee:
https://www.muckrock.com/foi/quincy-257/all-records-of-communications-from-
central-middle-school-principal-richard-dicristafaro-jr-and-deputy-
superintendent-kevin-mulvey-to-quincy-public-schools-quincy-school-
committee-department-of-children-and-families-52767/

2. To Department of Children and Families: 
https://www.muckrock.com/foi/massachusetts-1/all-records-of-communications-
made-by-quincy-public-schools-and-central-middle-school-officials-to-the-
department-of-children-and-families-re-ramola-ds-informational-meeting-with-
principal-richard-dicristafaro-jr-52768/

2) An official investigation by the Office of the Governor into gross violations of the privacy 
rights of me and my daughter, as well as defamatory, injurious, and unsubstantiated False 
Reporting by school officials as set forth herein. 

On March 28, 2018, I visited Central Middle School in Quincy Massachusetts to attend my 
daughter's Science Fair in support of her education and curricular efforts. While at the Fair, I 
was subjected to an unpleasant experience related to electromagnetic anti-personnel 
technologies known to be currently in use in the US and in Massachusetts, as per my and others'
journalistic investigations and reportage, and supported and confirmed by information from 
whistleblowers from various Intelligence agencies I have personally interviewed (please see my 
interviews with Geral Sosbee, FBI; Barbara Hartwell, CIA; and Karen Melton-Stewart, NSA at 
The Everyday Concerned Citizen and Youtube/Ramola D Reports.) My testimony and that of 
others demand a legitimate inquiry into the criminal abuse of high tech weaponry as set forth in 
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my report herein and in my sworn affidavit dated 3/29/2018 (on my website currently).

Subsequently I—as a responsible mother, responsible journalist, and responsible citizen--
scheduled and attended a meeting with the Principal, Mr. Richard DeCristafaro, at my 
daughter's school, Central Middle School in Quincy, Massachusetts, on Thursday at 2:30 pm, on
April 12, 2018, where, in the interests of Public Information and Public Safety, I supplied him 
and Vice-Principal Mrs. Susan Shea Conner with information on this travesty, and on related 
matters surrounding the wrongful actions of Intelligence agencies in subjecting citizens 
unlawfully to sophisticated anti-personnel technologies via Surveillance and non-consensual 
military experimentation—knowledge of which accrues as noted above, from investigative 
reportage and published whistleblower testimony. These educational and informational 
materials may be obtained from the Principal, and are also freely available online, at my website
(The Everyday Concerned Citizen/Flyers for Public Education).

I would like to underscore here that all information I report as a journalist and award-winning 
writer investigating these matters as a Science and Technology, Surveillance, Defense, Ethics, 
and Human Rights reporter is impeccably sourced. 

I should note that, in support of my professional expertise, I also supplied Mr. DeCristafaro and 
Mrs. Shea Conner with printouts of my journalistic bio from Muckrack.com where I maintain a 
portfolio of articles, and information on my children's creativity workshops maintained at my 
children's site Artcreatewrite.com, as well as proffered them my business card as Press Officer 
on the US-Europe Joint Investigation Team, an international team of Intelligence analysts, 
scientists, human rights advocates, and journalists working together to investigate and report on 
the modern use of sophisticated military technologies and systemic corruption. 

Finally, I will note that my experience of this informational meeting with these school personnel
was cordial in its entirety. I trusted that my participation with my daughter in the Science Fair 
and that my meeting with the school officials would be maintained in confidence. At no time 
did I authorize any school official to further invade my privacy by telling other agencies about 
my experiences.

Imagine my surprise when I was informed by my husband the next day (4/13) that he had 
received two calls from the Senior Director of Student Services and the Deputy Superintendent 
for the school district, and one call from the Department of Children and Families, informing 
him that my meeting had somehow engendered the outcome of Central Middle School and the 
School District officials reaching beyond their authority and competence by involving Child 
Protection Services/Department of Children and Families in this confidential matter.

Clearly, something has gone awry here. It is inexplicable to me that a cordial informational 
meeting could result in the Principal and School District taking action to create marital and 
family strife and act against the best interests of my child by calling on the Department of 
Children and Families to “investigate” me or my family. This is exactly what happened.

I would like to remind the office of the Governor that Child Protection Services/Department of 
Children and Families is an agency tasked with intervention only in cases of child abuse or 
child neglect, neither of which apply in this case. My daughter is a highly intelligent, diligent, 
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and contented seventh-grader, with a deep interest in both her school studies and her 
extracurricular activities as a swimmer at the local YMCA, a piano, Voice (singing), Kumon, 
and Latin student, a budding poet (with a wonderful publication in the February 2018 issue of 
Stone Soup Magazine, selected from over 300 entries, an achievement her mother, as an award-
winning poet, helped guide her toward), an amazingly sophisticated fiction-writer (again, 
guided by her own award-winning fiction-writer mother), an exceptionally talented Art student 
who won an international Model UN Montessori Children's Art Contest at 11 from a pool of 
2000 contestants (again, influenced no doubt by her Art and Creativity instructor and artist 
mother), and an exceptionally talented Math student. She has also been a singing member of the
Boston Children's Choir for three years and a gymnast at Joan's Gym, a soccer player with the 
Junior League in Quincy for 5 years, as well as a ballet dancer during preschool and 
kindergarten in Arlington, Virginia. 

As her mother, I have been and am quite closely involved, as is her father, on a daily basis in 
supporting all of her interests and activities. My daughter was an exceptionally sociable and 
social child as a preschooler and has evolved into a diligent, academically-focused, yet brightly 
intelligent, widely-reading, creative, social, athletic, artistic, engaged middle-schooler, with a 
number of friends, loving parents and grandparents, a happy family life, and a great interest in 
school. There is and should be absolutely NO indication here, in my daughter's exceptionally 
contented home and school life, her academic profile, and her vast array of extra-curricular 
interests and activities of Child Abuse or Child Neglect—neither of which exists! 

However, on Monday of this week, 4/24, I received a form illegally dropped off in my mailbox, 
which stated that a report had been made of “Neglect,” of my daughter, by the “Caregiver 
Responsible” named as the “Biological Mother”--that would be me. Given the phone-calls made
by the Deputy Superintendent and the Senior Director of Student Support Services to my 
husband on April 13, announcing they had called the Department of Children and Families 
succeeding my visit to the school, I presume they are the ones who made this absolutely 
outrageous and massively defamatory, injurious, and clearly malicious report of “Neglect” in 
relation to my caregiving profile as a parent to the Department of Children and Families. 

I wish to express to you that as an investigative journalist and writer, working also as a 
broadcast journalist with three video channels—on Youtube, Vimeo, and Bitchute, I am a public
figure with a public profile—who is indeed extremely transparent as a writer and journalist; a 
simple visit to my website and video channels will ascertain that. To make an unsubstantiated 
allegation of the kind these school officials have made against me to a public agency is a direct 
attack on my public profile and my reputation; it is injurious in the extreme, malicious, 
defamatory, and libelous. It is also completely baseless and unsubstantiated.

As noted earlier, all information I provided the School Principal is fully supported by my 
investigative reportage of military anti-personnel technologies currently in use on civilians, 
which reportage is inclusive of nationally-important whistleblower testimony from FBI, CIA, 
and NSA whistleblowers. However new or disturbing this information may be to a school 
official, it is fully related to impeccably sourced and ongoing reportage. NSA whistleblower 
Karen Melton-Stewart, with 28 years' experience as an NSA Intelligence Analyst inclusive of 
experience working in the NSA Weapons and Space Directorate, has written a letter of 
testimonial in support of my Science/Technology/Surveillance/Defense reportage, which may 
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be found on my website: https://everydayconcerned.files.wordpress.com/2018/04/for-ramola-
d.pdf.

The Principal of Central Middle School and the School District Superintendent's office had 
absolutely NO cause or justification or business to call Child Protection Services/the 
Department of Children and Families and attempt to open an investigation on me and my 
family, merely because I took the step of providing important public information to them—
however new or disturbing to them--from my established expertise as an investigative 
journalist, writer, and Press Officer. It was completely unwarranted, and I wonder what exactly 
the Principal and Vice-Principal said to the School District, that is, to the Superintendent, 
Deputy Superintendent, and Senior Director, Student Support Services, and what the four of 
them jointly said to the Department of Children and Families, to warrant this outrageous action 
by the Department of Children and Families against me and my family. 

I trust that the office of the Governor may be equally surprised at this abomination by school 
officials in trying to interfere with my rights as a parent, an investigative journalist and writer, 
and as a Press Officer and investigator on an international criminal investigation team, and 
essentially with my First Amendment right to freedom of speech without fear.

These Quincy Public Schools officials should be called upon to explain their violations as set 
forth in this letter and in my affidavit on this topic.

Under Massachusetts Public Records law therefore, in order to preserve and protect my legal 
rights as a parent, I have requested all records, written, verbal, transcript, audio, and video, of 
communications made by Mr. Richard DeCristafaro and Mrs. Susan Shea Conner to the School 
Superintendent's office and thence by them and by Mr. Kevin Mulvey and Ms. Maura Papile to 
the Department of Children and Families, related to myself and my daughter, Sophie Nerine, in 
relation to this meeting, as I noted at the start of this letter. I request that your office kindly 
make note of and expedite this request.

More importantly, I also request that, to the fullest extent of your influence, you kindly 
intervene in this matter and persuade the Department of Children and Families and the School 
Superintendent to retract their false allegation and false report, and END this wholly unjustified 
attempt to open a file on my child and subject her and my family to the tremendous disruptions 
of a wholly unwarranted and unnecessary investigation. 

Perhaps other privacy laws are also being violated by the officials at the school and I request 
that they be required to answer for any other possible violations of State Laws. 

It is extremely disappointing to me that the Principal at my daughter's school—and the other 
school officials at Quincy Public Schools Administration who have participated in this False 
Report--could behave in what I can only conclude is an uneducated, ill-informed, and injurious 
manner. How can such minds be entrusted with the education of our children? These school 
officials should be ordered to both retract their False Report and apologize to me, my child and 
my husband for this despicable conduct.

Thank you for your attention to this matter, and I look forward to receiving the requested Public
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Records information. I also look forward to hearing further from you about the absolute closure 
of this case and retraction of all allegations and False Reports made to the Department of 
Children and Families, which surely has better things to do and more useful ways to expend 
taxpayer money than investigate a False Report on a working investigative journalist, who is 
working hard to protect and preserve American rights and values, speak out about Crimes 
Against Humanity, and relay the important testimonial of whistleblowers of integrity and 
conscience—which anyone can confirm for themselves by visiting my website, The Everyday 
Concerned Citizen at https://www.everydayconcerned.net. I may be reached at 202-378-7485, 
and at 154 Pine Street, Quincy, MA 02170.

Respectfully, I remain
Sincerely Yours,

Ramola D/Dharmaraj

Publisher: The Everyday Concerned Citizen/Ramola D Reports 
Press Officer: US-Europe Joint Investigation Team
Author, Journalist, Poet, Public Educator, Activist
Creativity Workshop Leader for Children and Adults
Editor, Delphi Quarterly
Founder: Video Series: Interviews with Changemakers
Twitter: @EccEveryday; Facebook: Ramola Dharmaraj
Youtube/Vimeo/Bitchute: Ramola D Reports
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